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THE MEDICAL GROUP
A Meeting of The Medical Group Patient Group held 
On Tuesday 1st October 2019 at Esh Winning Surgery 
	Present
	PR, BJ, EH, LN, JM, DT, JL, BL Lesley Hunter & Deborah Wilkinson

	Apologies
	KC, JW, JMc, KMc, CWG

	Minutes:
	Deborah Wilkinson


	CQC Annual Regulatory Review 
	The Practice will undergo a CQC regulatory review on 25th October 2019. This will be done via a phone call with Mrs Hunter and Dr Wing and depending on how the call goes will determine whether the Practice requires a visit or not. There is a new inspector in the Durham area and they have said that they will request a lot of information to be sent over before the review. 

	Patient Survey 
	The latest IPSOS MORI patient survey has been published and will be circulated once the Practice has had time to analyse the data. This is only a small survey and does not produce useful information as the information is not broken down into surgery sites. Patient Group members will come into surgeries to carry out a Practice survey in the near future. 

	Terms of Reference 
	Miss Wilkinson circulated the draft Terms of Reference to all Patient Group members last week. Feedback was given at the meeting and those present felt the Terms of Reference read well and are easy to follow. The only recommendation made was to change the statement “Pain English” on page 2 bullet point 8 to “Ensure Clarity”. Everyone present at the meeting was happy to accept these as the final Terms of Reference once the amendment is made. PR mentioned that the Patient Group now needs to elect a Chair and Vice Chair, if anyone is interested please email either Deborah Wilkinson or Lesley Hunter. 

	Nurse Online Appointments 
	The Medical Group is going to trial making nurse appointments available online however other Practices have had issues with this as patients have booked themselves in for blood tests that have not been requested by a GP so there will need to be some careful wording added to the site to avoid this from happening. It may be that the Practice trials this at one surgery site first, Mrs Hunter and Mrs Potter will look into the best way to proceed.  

	Research – Lois  
	 LN mentioned clinical trials for Sarcopenia and frailty. She explained that not all clinical trials involve drugs and that sometimes it is difficult to get enough people involved to get adequate information and results. It may be that some clinical trials for Sarcopenia and frailty involve wearing a fit bit to collect data while people go about their daily routines or a virtual trial. Information regarding different methods of collecting data was circulated to the group and LN asked the Patient Group for their comments and opinions on the proposed trail as she is attending a meeting on 2nd October to discuss the trial. All comments will remain anonymous and LN will explain they are from a Patient Group she attends but as the information is coming from a GP Practice it may have better impact at the meeting.

	Feedback from External Meetings 
	JM attended the last North Durham meeting where the following was discussed;
Meekats – Leaflets regarding the service should be in Practices now and information regarding eyesight checks for children 4yrs+ should be circulated soon.  

Defibrillators – These will now be available in public places and members of the public will be trained on how to use these. The group mentioned that defibrillators are already present at the Metro Centre and in Lanchester. Mrs Hunter mentioned that once the defibrillators are switched on they give clear step by step instruction on how to use them. 

Ear Syringing – Syringing in no longer first line treatment for ear wax as this can cause ear perforation and infection. Practices now advise patients to use oil which will eventually soften the ear wax and syringing is only offered in exceptional circumstances. Some Practices do not offer syringing at all and patients are referred to secondary care for suction if required. 

Flu Vaccinations – JM mentioned that they were informed there is a shortage of flu vaccinations. Mrs Hunter explained that this is not the case; vaccination for over 65s is freely available and is delivered in batches to Practices however there has been a delay in the under 65 vaccination due to a manufacturing delay. The chemists have received their vaccinations first so most people are getting vaccinated at their local chemist therefore the Practice may need to send a lot of their vaccinations back. 

Repeat Prescriptions – The CCG have said that patients should be encouraged to order their repeat prescriptions directly with their Practice as private companies are using the NHS Logo to advertise their services and order on behalf of the patients but this results in a lot of wastage and over ordering. Mrs Hunter explained that The Medical Group no longer accepts prescription requests from chemists or private companies. 
Shortage of GPs – JM read out a letter which is being sent to Neil O’Brien at the CCG regarding the shortage of GPs in the area. Mrs Hunter explained that it is hard to encourage newly trained GPs to come to Durham due to it rural location. She also explained that Practices may not need more GPs but that other clinicians can be useful in general practice such as a Practice Pharmacist and Nurse Practitioners as they can see patients for their needs instead of a GP. Patient expectation also plays a role as they have always been able to see a GP of their choice on a day of their choice which is no longer practical within general practice. 

Ward 6 BAGH – JM informed the group there will be a public consultation held between 7th October – 12th December 2019 regarding the future of Ward 6 at Bishop Auckland Hospital which is the stroke ward. There are four options being considered; 

1. Leave the ward as it is. The ward is nurse led. 
2. Provide a specialist dedicated therapy with specially trained nurses but with reduced bed numbers. 
3. Change to a care home model
4. Close all beds on Ward 6 which will impact on community services.
JM mentioned that a questionnaire was handed out which some members where upset by as it asked questions regarding their sexual orientation and gender identity. It was explained that these questions are optional and are anonymous. 

JM also mentioned that DDES and North Durham are going to combine but this has to be approved by NHS England first which will be decided in March 2020.   

	Any other business 
	PR explained that North Durham PRG has had 5 representatives in the past and that two long standing members have recently stepped down, BJ & JMc. The Chair of the group is happy to have 4 representatives therefore if anyone would like to be a representative please let Mrs Hunter know. The NDPRG meets the first Tuesday of every month at County Hall on an evening.   


There being no other business The Meeting closed at 19:00
The next PRG Meeting is; Monday 18th November at Langley Park Surgery 6pm
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